Dear Dr [insert name here],

Thank you for your letter dated [insert date] regarding our patient [insert patient name].
We are happy to share the relevant medical information with you, dependent upon receipt of the appropriate patient consent. However, we are unable to comment whether there may be any concerns regarding the individual having fertility treatment.

Following discussion with the Local Medical Committee, and a review of the HFEA guidance, it is noted that as a fertility centre it is your responsibility to ensure that those seeking fertility treatment understand both the difference in law between legal parenthood and parental responsibility and the implications of this for themselves and any child born as a result of treatment. 
Whilst it is understandable that you would seek to assess suitability for fertility treatment from the perspective of child welfare, it is not within the remit or expertise of GPs to provide an opinion on the suitability of prospective parents, and we would instead suggest that suitability be confirmed by your own experts during the counselling sessions with the mandated within the HFEA guidance for those seeking treatment.
It is vital that your clinic does not interpret a nil response from our practice as tacit reassurance that a GP has been involved in the process and that no issues have been identified as this would be contrary to the principles of due process and could result in serious consequences for the prospective parents and children.
Yours sincerely
[insert signature and practice information]
